HEBDEN ROYD TOWN COUNCIL

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING held WEDNESDAY 3rd MAY 2006 at MYTHOLMROYD COMMUNITY CENTRE

MINUTES

PRESENT Councillors; S Brown(Chair), J T Allison, Mrs C I Bampton Smith, J C Beacroft-Mitchell, Mrs J C Beacroft-Mitchell, R Dixon, M Elder, N Fekri, G Gabbi, P Monahan, Mrs M L Murty, S Press, E Ward, N J Yorke and D K Young Diana Monahan, David Ruse and Harry Ward

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs; **P Coles**, **J Frederiksen** and **Dr M Smith**,

2. THE CLERK TO THE TOWN COUNCIL REPORTED that the Public Notice of the Annual Town Meeting had been posted on the Town Notice Boards in accordance with statutory requirements.

3. MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL TOWN MEETING HELD 4th MAY 2005

It was moved by Cllr Brown Seconded by Cllr Young and RESOLVED:- that the Minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held 4th May 2004 be accepted as a true and correct record

4. MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL TOWN MEETING HELD 4th MAY 2005

Cllr Fekri reported no progress in response to a question from Cllr Young in respect of Minutes 5 ii) a) b) and c)

Diana Monahan did report that the owners of the Carlton building did not have funds to address the issue of the clock which was currently some twenty minutes slow. The local press had shown no interest in reporting the matter. Similarly Calderdale MBC had shown little interest in the issues of the arch in the Bridge Gate car park or respond to questions relating to Southfield Barn

5. STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS OF THE HEBDEN ROYD TOWN COUNCIL for the year ended 31st March 2006

It was moved by Cllr Young Seconded by Cllr Fekri RESOLVED:- to accept the Statement of Accounts of the Town Council for the year ended 31st March 2006

6. ANY OTHER TOWN BUSINESS

David Ruse handed in a letter bearing the signatures of seven persons requesting that the Council consider the provision of allotments. After discussion, during which locations of existing allotments were mentioned and persons able to assist identified, it was agreed to ask the Clerk to investigate further, place the issue on the Council's Development, Environment and Amenities Committee Agenda and Cllr Fekri offered to obtain information on the Brunswick allotments

Meeting closed the at 7:35 pm